

935854

June 27, 2012

Ms. Jennifer Evin Jones, Executive Director Pacific Aids Network PO Box 3102 Vancouver, BC V6B 3X6

Dear Ms. Evin Jones:

Thank you for your letter of June 15, 2012, concerning Bill 39, the Emergency Intervention Disclosure Act.

In response to your request that I inform you when the provisions of Bill 39 are invoked, I will endeavor to do so. However, I understand that this Act will be assigned to the Ministry of Labour (not the Ministry of Health) and you may be better advised to request this of that ministry.

My reservations over Bill 39 have been posted on the Provincial Health Officer's website http://www.health.gov.bc.ca/pho/issues.html.

Yours truly,

P.R.W. Kendall

OBC, MBBS, MHSc, FRCPC

Provincial Health Officer

pc:

Distribution List Follows

pc: Honourable Margaret MacDiarmid
Minister of Labour, Citizens' Services and Open Government

Honourable Michael de Jong Minister of Health

Mr. Warren O'Briain, Executive Director Communicable Disease, Mental Health, and Substance Use Ministry of Health

Mr. Ciro Panessa, Director – Blood-borne Pathogens Communicable Disease, Mental Health, and Substance Use Ministry of Health

Ms. Janice Duddy, Manager- HIV/AIDS Program Provincial Health Services Authority

Mr. Adrian Dix, MLA, Vancouver-Kingsway

Mr. Mike Farnworth, MLA, Port Coquitlam

Mr. Ross Harvey, Executive Director Positive Living BC Society

Ms. Marcie Summers, Executive Director Positive Women's Network

Mr. Brian Chittock, Executive Director AIDS Vancouver

Mr. Jesse Brown, Co Executive Director YouthCO AIDS Society

Mr. Darren Lauscher, Co-Chair Pacific AIDS Network Society